



	[image: image1.wmf]
	United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT

Oregon State Office

P.O. Box 2965

Portland, Oregon 97208

www.or.blm.gov
	


IN REPLY REFER TO:

2374 (OR936.1)

OR 19466

Blaine Hastings

Manager, Real Property Disposal Office

General Services Administration

400 15th Street. SW

Auburn, Washington 98001-6599

Dear Mr. Hastings:

On August 4, 1999, the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) received a letter from the Department of Army, Corps of Engineers (Corps) requesting relinquishment of lands within a military withdrawal created by the Executive Order (EO) dated February 26, 1852.  The following described lands were reported to this office to be considered in the relinquishment request:

Willamette Meridian

T. 8 N., R. 10 W.,

sec. 5, lots 4 and 5 and unsurveyed accretions thereto;

sec. 6, lots 1 to 5, inclusive, SE¼ and unsurveyed accretions thereto, including portions of the Clatsop Spit;

sec. 7, lots 1 and 2, and NE¼ and unsurveyed accretions thereto, including portions of the Clatsop Spit;

sec. 8, lots 1 and 2.

The area described aggregate approximately 1,120.08 acres, more or less, of withdrawn public domain lands and approximately 200.99 acres, more or less, of fee acquired lands for a total of approximately 1,321.07 acres in Clatsop County, Oregon.

In accordance with BLM regulations 43 CFR Subpart 2374, we have reached a determination (report attached) that the above described lands have been substantially changed in character by improvements as well as through numerous encumbrances and are therefore not acceptable for return to the public domain.  We ask that the General Services Administration (GSA) concur with our determination so that we may direct the Corps to report as excess property the lands, improvements, and mineral interest therein to the GSA.

If the GSA concurs with the BLM findings, we request the GSA notify the BLM by signing on the line provided below.  We also request that when the lands are conveyed either to another Federal entity or conveyed out of Federal ownership that a copy of the documents transferring administration to another Federal agency or a copy of the deed be sent to the BLM so the public land records can be noted and the withdrawal case file closed.

Thank you in advance for your prompt consideration of our request.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact                                    at 503-808-     .  

Sincerely,

State Director


Bureau of Land Management

Oregon State Office

General Services Administration hereby concurs with the Bureau of Land Management’s suitability determination.  GSA finds the lands to be changed in character and request the BLM notify the holding agency to transfer the lands to the GSA for appropriate disposal.
Blaine Hastings

Manager, Real Property Disposal Office

General Services Administration

cc: 
Department of the Army

Portland District, Corps of Engineers

P.O. Box 2946

Portland, OR 97208-2946

Salem Field Office

Wenatchee Field Office


